
August 13, 1986 

 The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on 

Wednesday, August 13, 1986 at the township municipal building on Hoffman Home Road.   

All members were present.   

 The minutes were approved by motion of Wilbur Danner, 2
nd

 by Glenn Snyder, 

carried.   

 The treasurer’s report and bills to be paid were approved by motion of Danner, 2
nd

 

by Snyder, carried.   

 A letter was read last month from Penn Dot stating that all new sub-divisions, 

before being approved, must have a highway occupancy permit onto a state road.   

 A sub-division plan of William E. Craumer was reviewed and supervisors have no 

objections.  Letter to be sent to DER and Cumberland Township informing them of 

supervisors decision.   

 Letter was received from Penn Dot stating that the supervisors can install NO 

PARKING signs in the vicinity of the new High’s store and the Lake Heritage entrance.   

 Letter was received concerning removal of a head stone at the Pine Bank Cemetery.  

Sam Teeter is going to respond to this letter.   

 Roads - blacktopping for the year has been completed.  Clapsaddle road received 

top, portions of Rock Creek Ford Road received base and top, Miller and Updyke  Road 

received base and top.   

 Marvin Kehr presented a sewage complaint about the sewage running onto his 

property from the Sanders property.  Supervisors are going to have Dean Shultz look into 

this problem.   

 Re-location of White Church Road - the following persons were present concerning 

a portion of White Church Road that was re-located in the 60’s:  Harry Bowers, Kenneth 

Kim, Lewis Shuba, and Thomas Pyle.  These residents own land that border the part of T-

412, White Church Road, that is no longer maintained by the township supervisors due to 

the re-location of T-412.   This portion was to be abandoned when the new road was 

completed and to this date has not officially been abandoned.  Upon agreement with the 

said persons the township will start proceedings to have this portion that was to be vacated 

officially closed.  On motion by Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner, the township will have their 

solicitor start proceedings.  The above stated parties are to come to an agreement on 

maintaining this portion of road after it is officially closed as a public road.  Kenneth Kime 

had a question concerning sewage sludge being dumped on farm land.  He was told that 

they have a permit from DER and the township does not have an authority of enforcing 

sludge being dumped on farm land.   

 Meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m.  by motion of Harry Hilbert, 2
nd

 by Danner, carried.   

 Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.   


